


Minutes
Silver Lake City Council
Regular Meeting
August 20, 2018
Mayor Bruce Bebo called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.
Members present:  Mayor Bruce Bebo, Councilors Josh Mason, Ken Merrill, Nolan Johnson and Brenda Fogarty
Others present:  Jon Jerabek, Clerk/Treasurer; RJ Cripps, Police Chief; Dale Kosek, Public Works Supervisor (PWS); Karin Ramige, McLeod Publishing; Harvey Mikolichek, Chris Penaz, Dorothy Butler, Josh Winfrey, Greg Jodzio, Southwest Initiative Foundation (SWIF), Ashley Ardolf-Mason, MLS Manager
A motion was made by Councilor Johnson seconded by Councilor Mason to approve the agenda.
Vote for:  Unanimous
Motion carried.
Consent Agenda:
1. Approve minutes of the July 16, 2018 Regular Meeting.
2. Approve minutes of the July 20, 2018 Emergency Meeting.
3. Approve minutes of the July 30, 2018 Special Meeting.
4. Approve payroll #15, 16, 17 & June and July Ambulance
5. Claims to be paid:	$27,346.15   (July EFT)
$39,491.56   (7/20/18)
$50,505.60   (7/27/18)
$31,535.00   (7/31/18)
$27,142.06   (8/10/18)
$37,804.29   (8/17/18)
A motion was made by Councilor Merrill seconded by Councilor Fogarty to approve the Consent Agenda.
Vote for:  Unanimous
Motion carried.
Old Business:
1. Soil Erosion Control Ordinance. The updated proposed Soil Erosion Control Ordinance was reviewed. Updates to the amount of soil disturbance and control methods were discussed. 
A motion was made by Councilor Fogarty seconded by Councilor Merrill to adopt Ordinance 92: An Ordinance Adding Sediment and Erosion Control Regulations to the Silver Lake Municipal Zoning Code. 
Vote for: Unanimous
Motion carried.
2. Temporary Intoxicating Liquor License for Pool and Parks Organization. The Council reviewed an application from the Pool and Parks Organization for a temporary on-sale Intoxicating liquor license for November 18, 2018.
A motion was made by Councilor Fogarty seconded by Councilor Mason to approve a temporary on-sale liquor license limited to strong beer for the Pool and Parks Organization on November 18, 2018. 
Vote for: Unanimous
Motion carried.
 
New Business:
1. Southwest Initiative Foundation Support Request. Greg Jodzio, SWIF, informed the Council on projects and services that SWIF offers, and the impact SWIF has had on the region. To help fund some of the training they offer, SWIF has asked Cities to contribute amounts based on population. The request for the City of Silver lake was $350. 
A motion was made by Councilor Merrill seconded by Councilor Fogarty to approve adding $350 to the 2019 Budget to be contributed to the Southwest Initiative Foundation. 
Vote for: Unanimous
Motion carried. 
2. Department Spaced Needs Presentation. Harvey Mikolichek addressed the Council on the City departments and the possibility of moving some departments to alternate spaces. Mikolichek completed some estimate work for costs but wanted the Council to allow him to start a committee to look further into costs and options. The committee would present options to the Planning Commission with recommendations going to the Council.
A motion was made by Councilor Johnson seconded by Councilor Mason to approve a committee headed by Harvey Mikolichek to look into department space options. 
Vote for: Unanimous
Motion carried.
3. Temporary Intoxicating Liquor License for Holy Family Catholic Church. The Council reviewed a request for a one-day gambling license and an on-sale temporary intoxicating liquor license for October 7, 2018.
A motion was made by Councilor Merrill seconded by Councilor Johnson to approve a temporary on-sale liquor license limited to strong beer and wine and a one-day gambling license for Holy Family Catholic Church on October 7, 2018. 
Vote for: Unanimous
Motion carried.
4. 2019 Budget Preparation. Clerk Jerabek presented a draft of the preliminary budget for 2019.  Jerabek reported that health insurance premiums were expected to increase 6-10% for 2019. Jerabek recommended that the Council consider closing the swimming pool earlier in the year as expenses have increased and revenues have decreased over the past two years. The Public Works budget decreased from 2018 due to moving repair and maintenance budgeting to the Storm Sewer Fund that was created in 2017. The Sewer Fund expenses decreased due to a bond repayment expiring. The Municipal Liquor Store surplus is expected to drop over $5,000 due to increased expenses. The total tax levy for the preliminary 2019 budget would be an increase of 1.75% over the 2018 final budget if the tax capacity remained the same. 


[bookmark: _GoBack]Department Business:
1. Public Works (PW) – Councilor Johnson and PWS Kosek reported the following:
a. Dialers in the three lift stations were upgraded.
b. Pola-Czesky Days celebration went well.
c. SEH inspected drainage ditch from Cleveland St/East Ave to Mud Lake. 
d. Alley graveling, cross-walk painting, pool leak investigation and road sign work are upcoming projects.
e. PeopleService June report was reviewed. 
f. A sewer jetting schedule was discussed with the option to televise for infiltration and inflow to reduce sanitary sewer pumping amounts. 
g. Annual review for maintenance worker Gary Jerabek. PWS Kosek stated that Jerabek received high marks.
A motion was made by Councilor Johnson seconded by Councilor Mason to approve the annual review for Gary Jerabek and to retain with a 3% longevity increase to $22.27.
Vote for: Unanimous
Motion carried.
h. Annual review for part-time maintenance worker Jason Eischens. PWS Kosek stated Eischens received a good review, but Kosek would like to see more availability. 
A motion was by Councilor Johnson seconded by Councilor Mason to approve the annual review for Jason Eischens and to retain with a step increase to $13.84.
Vote for: Unanimous
Motion carried.
i. Annual review for PWS Kosek. The Council gave positive reviews and wanted to see Kosek focus on creating operating procedure manuals, staying within the annual budget, and prepping the department for the future.
A motion was made by Councilor Johnson seconded by Councilor Merrill to approve the annual department head review for Dale Kosek and to retain with a 3% longevity increase to $28.50.
Vote for: Unanimous
Motion carried.
2. Public Safety – Councilor Mason and Police Chief Cripps reported the following:
a. Chief Cripps presented a request to purchase a 2013 Ford Explorer Police Interceptor including some equipment from the City of Winsted for $8,000. The Council questioned the necessity of having a second squad, the costs associated and the space to store another squad. The funds to purchase the squad would come from the capital vehicle fund. Cripps explained that McLeod County is no longer willing to borrow cars and after the crash in July it was evident the department needed a backup squad. Cripps explained that the squad would be used intermittently, but the main squad would be the 2018 interceptor. 
A motion was made by Councilor Fogarty seconded by Councilor Mason to approve the purchase of the 2013 Ford Explorer Police Interceptor with equipment from the City of Winsted for $8,000.
Vote for: Unanimous
Motion carried.
b. The call list activity for Pola-Czesky Days and from 07/16/18 to 08/14/18 were reviewed. 
3. MLS – Councilor Merrill reported the following:
a. Sales for July were $41,850.73 with a net loss of $3,370.19. Sales year-to-date were $306,140.06 with a net profit of $5,962.00. 
b. Councilor Merrill coordinated with Mayor Bebo to authorize Manager Ardolf-Mason to order a new computer to replace the one in the on-sale that quit functioning as it was a vital part of the operation. The cost of the new computer was $1,603.13.
c. Annual Review for MLS Manger Ardolf-Mason. The Council gave positive reviews, but asked Ardolf-Mason to continue to review expenditures and focus on employee conduct.
A motion was made by Councilor Merrill seconded by Councilor Fogarty to approve the annual department head review for Ashley Ardolf-Mason and to retain with a wage increase to $20.56. 
Vote for: Unanimous
Abstained: Councilor Mason
Motion carried.
4. Community Development – Councilor Fogarty reported the following:
a. Planning Commission did not meet for the month of July.
5. Administration – Clerk Jerabek reported the following:
a. July treasurer’s report given. 
b. SafeAssure contract renewal for $2,546.90 was reviewed. The Council asked Clerk Jerabek to check with SafeAssure on securing grants for equipment. 
A motion was made by Councilor Mason seconded by Councilor Johnson to approve the contract renewal with SafeAssure for $2,546.90.
Vote for: Unanimous
Motion carried.
c. Clerk Jerabek notified the Council of multiple water meter issues. The meter at 409 Grove Ave NE had been estimating its reading since May 2016. After the meter was fixed the resident received a $2,238.41 bill for the actual usage over that time. The homeowner requested that the bill be lowered to $883.01. The reduced amount was calculated based on previous average usage for 12 months. The homeowner claimed that it was likely the property had a leak over the estimated period where no notification would have been sent due to the estimation. Meter issues and their resolution at 630 Grand Ave and 105 Howard St will be discussed at the next regular meeting.
A motion was made by Councilor Fogarty seconded by Councilor Merrill to lower the bill at 409 Grove Ave NE to $883.01 and to allow Clerk Jerabek set up a repayment plan with the resident.
Vote for: Unanimous
Motion carried.
d. Clerk Jerabek requested that the Council set the Election Judge pay for 2018 at $10.07/hr. The judges were paid $9.50/hr. in 2016. 
A motion was made by Councilor Merrill seconded by Councilor Johnson to approve the 2018 Election Judge hourly rate of $10.07.
Vote for: Unanimous
Motion carried.
Open discussion:
1. Mayor Bebo informed the Council of a letter from the Minnesota Municipal Beverage Association asking the City to pass a resolution that opposed the sale of strong beer, spirits, and wine in grocery and convenience stores. 
2. Councilor Merrill asked about the old flagpole in front of the Auditorium. Clerk Jerabek notified the Council that a fireperson for the City was interested and may make an offer.
3. Councilor Merrill reminded the Council that in an election year Council/Mayor compensation could be changed. 

A motion was made by Councilor Fogarty seconded by Councilor Johnson to adjourn this regular meeting of the Silver Lake City Council.
Vote for:  Unanimous
Motion carried; meeting adjourned at 10:45PM.

_______________________				Seal of the City:
Jon Jerabek, Clerk/Treasurer
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